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(1).   APPOINTMENTS 
       The following appointments have been made: 
a.     Department of Sociology    
        Prof. I. P. Onyeonoru                         - Head, with effect from 01 August, 2017 for a   
                          period of two years. 
 
b.     Sultan Bello Hall 
        Dr. A. A. Olopade                              -   Hall Warden, for a period of three years with 
        Department of Food Technology           retrospective effect from 17 September, 2015.     
                                                                                      
c.    Sultan Bello Hall 
       Dr. R. A. Animashaun                         -   Assistant Warden, for a period of two years with 
       Department of Guidance                        retrospective effect from 01 June, 2017.                                                                 
       and Counselling                                                                                                     
                                                
d.    Queen Idia Hall 
       Dr. Oluwafunmiso A. Olajide               -   Assistant Warden, for a period of two years with 
       Department of Agricultural                       retrospective effect from 01 June, 2017. 
       Economics                  
                                                                                      
e.    Teaching and Research Farm 
       Dr. O.T. Jeremiah                                 -   Deputy Director (Livestock), for a period of  
                   three Years with retrospective effect from 01                                                                
        June, 2017. 
(2).   BENEFACTION: 
        The University acknowledges with thanks, benefactions from: 
        Professor S.E. Bogoro, Abubakar Tafawa Balewa, University (ATBU), Bauchi, Bauchi                    
 State. 

Donation of cash to three (3) Ph.D students of the Department of Animal Science,   Faculty of    
Agriculture and Forestry University of Ibadan, Ibadan: 

i. Olalekan Adebayo Sosina, Matriculation Number: 68832 – a cash award of One 
Hundred Thousand Naira only (N100,000.00). 

ii. Komolafe Priscilla Lolade, Matriculation Number: 152553 – a donation of Ten 
Thousand Naira only (N10,000.00). 

iii. Bolarinwa Abosede Olabisi, Matriculation Number: 126346 – a donation of Ten 
Thousand Naira only (N10,000.00) 

 

(3).      ACUREC WORKSHOP: CHANGE OF DATE 
This is to inform the University community that a 2-day Workshop organised by the Animal 

Care and Use Research Ethics Committee for the animal-based staff and postgraduate 

student researchers has been rescheduled to hold Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th July, 

2017. The change in date became necessary in observant of the Eid-el-Fitr Festival. The 
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Workshop will hold at the Conference Centre, U.I. Hotel University of Ibadan, Ibadan. The 

registration starts at 8.30am each day. The theme of the Workshop is “Animal Care and 

Use in Research” 

      Any inconvenience this might cause is highly regretted. 

 

 

 

(4).     COURTESY VISITS 

a. The Nigerian Institute of Building (NIOB) paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. 

A. I. Olayinka, FAS, on Thursday, 01 June, 2017 at the Senate Chamber, University of 

Ibadan. The purpose of the visit was to intimate the Vice-Chancellor on the activities of the 

Association and to present the Institutes curriculum and documents to the Vice-Chancellor 

to facilitate the commencement of the Department of Building in the University of Ibadan. 

The team was led by the immediate past president of the Institute, Builder Tunde Lasabi. 

Other members of the team included, Prof (Bldr.) Tim. O. Mosaku, Covenant University, Ota;  

Prof (Bldr.) Godwin Idoro, University of Lagos, Akoka, Lagos; Prof (Bldr.) Martin Dada, 

University of Lagos, Akoka, Lagos; Prof (Bldr.) Ola Fagbenle, Covenant University, Ota;  

Hon.(Bldr.) Bimbo Kolade, Hon. Commissioner, Ministry of Local Government and 

Chieftaincy Matters, Oyo State; Dr. (Bldr.) Akeem Lawal, Vice-Chairman (NIOB), Oyo State; 

Bldr. R. W. Odeniran, Secretary, NIOB, Oyo State; Bldr. Ayobami Akinpade, Chairman, 

NIOB, Akinyele East LCDA, Ikereku; Bldr. Bolatito F. Akinbile, Department of Building 

Technology, The Polytechnic, Ibadan; Bldr. J. K. Akomolafe, Department of Works, 

University of Ibadan; Bldr. H. F. Olaniran, Department of Building Technology, The 

Polytechnic, Ibadan and Bldr. A. A. Yusuf, Local Government Service Commission, Oyo 

State. Other members from NIOB, Oyo State were, Bldr. Yusuf Babatunde, Bldr. S. O. 

Olatunji, Bldr. S. O. Solademi and Bldr. Oluseyi Okeseyin. Present at the occasion were the 

Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A. A. Aderinto; Deputy Vice-Chancellor 

(Research, Innovation and Strategic Partnerships), Prof. Olanike K. Adeyemo; Dean, 

Faculty of Technology, Prof. E. A. Ajav; Dean, Faculty of Environmental Design and 

Management, Prof. C. O. Olatubara; Director University Advancement Centre, Mr. A. A. 

Adeosun and Eng. O. A. Adetolu, Director Department of Works, University of Ibadan.  

 

b. The Vice-Chancellor, Walter Sisulu University, South Africa and the Speaker at the 70th 

Interdisciplinary Discourse of The Postgraduate School, University of Ibadan, Prof. Rob 

Midgley paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A. I. Olayinka, FAS, on Monday, 

05 June, 2017 in his office. The purpose of the visit was to strengthen the existing 

collaboration between Walter Sisulu University and the University of Ibadan. He was 

accompanied by Prof. Adebola Oyedeji and Dr. Dominic Vincent, Walter Sisulu University. 

Other members of his team included. Dean, The Postgraduate School, University of Ibadan, 

Prof. J. O. Babalola; Dean, Faculty of Agriculture and Forestry, Prof. B. O. Omitoyin; Dean, 

Faculty of Pharmacy, Prof. Chinedum P. Babalola; Head, Department of Aquaculture and 

Fisheries, Prof. E. K. Ajani; Sub-Dean (Science), The Postgraduate School, University of 

Ibadan, Dr. Oyeduntan A. Adediran; Dr. O. K. Kareem, Eng. O. B. Oduntan, Mr. E. F. Osho, 

Department of Aquaculture and Fisheries and Deputy Registrar, The Postgraduate School, 

University of Ibadan, Mr. A. Oladeji. Present at the occasion were the Vice-Chancellor 
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(Academic), Prof. A. A. Aderinto and the Director of Special Duties, Office of the Vice-

Chancellor, Prof. A. A. Bakare. 

 

c. A senior team from the Nigeria Flour Mills paid a courtesy visit to the Vice Chancellor, Prof. 

A. I. Olayinka, FAS, on Wednesday 14, June, 2017 in his office. The purpose of the visit was 

to engage the management of the University of Ibadan on the appropriate measure to adopt 

in renaming the Flour Mills Research Centre at the University of Ibadan as George C. 

Comentaroeus Food Research Centre. The team was led by the Company’s Secretary, Mr. 

Joseph Umolu and was accompanied by Mr. Wale Adediran, Head, Research and 

Development and Bisola Sarumi, Customer Service Relations Officer. Other members of the 

team included the Head, Department of Food Technology, University of Ibadan, Prof. K. 

Falade; Prof. G. O. Adegoke; Prof. C. Aworh; Prof. R. Akinoso; Prof. Oluwatoyin F. 

Osundahunsi; Dr. G. L. Arueya; Dr. Phyllis Ifeoma Uzo-Peters; Dr. Olufunke O. Ezekiel all 

from the Department of Food Technology. Present at the occasion were the Deputy Vice 

Chancellor (Academic), Prof. A. A. Aderinto; Registrar, Mr. O. I. Olukoya; University 

Librarian, Dr Helen Komolafe-Opadeji; Provost, College of Medicine, Prof. E. O. Olapade-

Olaopa; Dean, Faculty of Technology, Prof. E. A. Ajav and Prof. B. Okunade, Department of 

Political Science, Faculty of the Social Sciences and an internal member of Council, 

University of Ibadan. 

 

d. The United States of America’s Ambassador in Nigeria, Mr. Stuart Symington paid a 

familiarisation visit to the Vice Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, on Monday, 19 June, 

2017. He was accompanied by his son, Mr. Stuart Symington, Mr. Peter Hanson and Mr. 

Cury Clip. Present at the occasion were the University Librarian, Dr. Helen O. Komolafe-

Opadeji; Dean, Student Affairs, Prof. A.T.P. Ajuwape; Director of Special Duties, Office of 

the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A.A. Bakare; Chief Security Officer, Mr. J.A. Akindoyo and the 

Director, Directorate of Public Communication, Mr. O.M. Oladejo. 

 

e. The Chairman of Akinyele South Local Council Development Area, Honourable Olumide Alli, 
paid a courtesy call on the Vice Chancellor, Prof. A.I. Olayinka, FAS, on Tuesday, 20 June, 
2017. The purpose of the visit was to intimate the University Management of the activities of 
the newly created Local Council Development Area and to build a relationship with the 
University.  He was accompanied by Alhaji H. Oyewo, Council Manager; Mrs. T. L. Adesina, 
Director of Administration and General Services; Mrs. T.A. Adeyemo, Director of Finance 
and Supplies; Mr. Tomiwa Alli, Personal Assistant to the Chairman; Mr. I.O. Busari, Land 
Officer; Mr. Adeleke Adekola, Personal Assistant; Mr. Rahmon Shuaib, Personal Assistant; 
Miss Herrieta Chiemeke, Personal Secretary and Mrs. Molomo Adedolapo, Establishment 
Officer. Present at the occasion were the Dean of Environmental Design and Management 
Sciences, Prof C.O. Olatubara; Director of Special Duties, Office of the Vice Chancellor, 
Prof. A.A. Bakare and the Director, Directorate of Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo. 

    
 f.  The Ambassador of Finland in Nigeria, Amb. Pirio Shomda Chowdhury and the Director, 
 Nordic Africa Institute, Ms IIna Soiri paid a courtesy call on the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. A. I. 
 Olayinka, FAS, on Wednesday, 22 June, 2017. The purpose of the visit was to discuss 
 possible area of collaboration with the University of Ibadan through the Institute of African 
 Studies. They were accompanied by Dr. I. Pogoson. Present at the occasion were the 
 representative of the Bursar, Mr. A. Popoola; Dean of Student Affairs, Prof. A. T. P. Ajuwape 
 and the Director, Public Communication, Mr. O. M. Oladejo. 

 
 
(5)  DRIVE WITH CARE 
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All motorists are advised to drive with care. Always fasten your seat belts. Do not over speed.  
Observe all road signs and traffic rules as instructed and directed. Do not make or receive 
phone calls while driving. Motorcycle and bicycle riders should put on their crash helmets. Obey 
traffic signs and do not face on coming vehicles on dualized roads such as Oduduwa Road and 
Chapel Road except there is a formal diversion. 

 
(6)  UI FIRE SERVICES CALL LINES 

This is to inform the general public and members of the University community in particular that 
they can reach the University of Ibadan fire station through the following numbers:  
(i) 08126869777 (CUG) 
(ii)  08155545550 
(iii) 07083799991 
(iv) 08140001004 

 
(7)  INTRA-CAMPUS TRANSPORT COMMITTEE (ICTC) CONTACT LINES 

The task of evolving an adequate and effective transport system is a collective responsibility.        
For: 
i. Complaints and suggestions on ICTC operations; 
ii. Request for drops/cab hire services for trips within and outside of campus; and 
iii. Information on registration as Okada/Cab operators. 

 
Please, contact the following lines: 
(i) 08075566602  (ii)  08056680847        (iii)  08034114050  

 
 
 
 
(8)  GENDER MAINSTREAMING OFFICE: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES  

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt implementation of Gender and Sexual 
Harassment Policy documents, the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of 
an emergency: 

 
HELP DESK 
(i) 08034891880   (ii)  07055827204       (iii)   08067960182   (iv)  08143462357 

 
 
COMPLAINTS LINES 
The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of complaints 
on Gender and Sexual Harassment Issues: 
08034891880, 07055827204, 08067960182 or 08143462357 

 
E-mail: uigenderoffice@gmail.com  
 

 
(9)   MULTIDISCIPLINARY CENTRAL RESEARCH LABORATORY (MCRL) 

 The following telephone lines and e-mail addresses can be used to contact the MCRL for  
analyses of samples and use of various laboratory equipment:  

         08030924002,  07046078711 
 
        E-mail mcrlui@ui.edu.ng.  and   mcrlabui@ui.edu.ng 
 
 
(10)  ANTI-CORRUPTION AND TRANSPARENCY MONITORING COMMITTEE 

  The following telephone lines can be accessed to lodge complaints on corruption: 
 (i)      08023305155  (ii)  08022912227  (iii) 08033564064 

mailto:gmpunibadan@gmail.com
mailto:mcrlui@ui.edu.ng.
mailto:mcrlabui@ui.edu.ng
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(iv)     08037013069  (v) 08056180104  (vi) 08036660485 
(vii)    08035049975  (viii) 08023424337  (ix) 08035787042 
(x)      08037811578  (xi) 08055221209  
  

(11)  SERVICOM MANDATE 
Towards providing the highest quality services, delivered responsibly and cost-effectively by 
well-informed professionals who take pride in what they do: The following telephone lines and 
email addresses can be contacted for complaints: 
 
1. Focal Officer, SERVICOM Unit, Room D15, Faculty of Pharmacy 

E-mail: uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08164264364 
 

2. Complaints Desk Officer 
E-mail: servicom_deskofficer@mail.ui.edu.ng 
Phone Number: 08138849258 
 

3. SERVICOM complaint boxes: Drop your complaints in any of our SERVICOM complaint 
boxes available all over the campus. 
 
For further information, visit www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng 

 
(12) WORKS AND MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT: CONTACTS FOR ESSENTIAL SERVICES 

Towards ensuring a more efficient and prompt provision of services and maintenance works, 
the following telephone lines can be contacted in the event of an emergency: 

 
 

(i) HELP DESK (Open during office hours only) 
02-8721021 

 
(ii) ON-GOING CONSTRUCTION WORKS  

08033872822 
08058150919 

 
(iii) HALLS OF RESIDENCE 

08033269713 
08033941362 

 
 

(iv) ELECTRICITY 
08037464435; 08037706090 
08056714554; 08054351062 

 
(v) WATER SUPPLY 

08023262623 
08055306932 

 
(vi) GENERAL ENVIRONMENT 

08052232036; 08030633065; 08030446799 
 

(vii) DIRECTOR OF WORKS AND MAINTENANCE 
08055257130 

 
(13) UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY MEDICAL SERVICES: EMERGENCY TELEPHONE LINES 

mailto:uiservicom@mail.ui.edu.ng
http://www.uiservicom.ui.edu.ng/


 

PUBLISHED BY THE DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC COMMUNICATION,OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR  

 

This is to inform members of the University Community that they could contact the University 
Health Service for medical services on emergency, through the under listed telephone lines: 
 
1. Medical Records Office - 02-2910084 
2. Duty Sisters’ Office   - 07043476562 
3.    Medical Social Worker - 02-2910086 
 

(14)  SPECIALIST CLINICS IN THE UNIVERSITY HEALTH SERVICE (UHS) 
The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that, as part 
of its comprehensive health services, the following specialist clinics are now available: 
 
1. Asthma    - Monday  - 1.00 p.m. – 3.00 p.m. 
2. Orthopaedic   - Tuesday  - 1.00 p.m. – 3.00 p.m. 
3. Mental Health  - Wednesday  -  8.00 a.m. – 1.00 p.m. 
4. Hypertension  - Wednesday  -  2.00 p.m. – 3.00 p.m. 
5. Diabetes   - Wednesday  - 3.00 p.m. – 4.00 p.m. 
6. Immunization  - Wednesday  - 8.00 a.m. – 1.00 p.m. 
7. General Surgery  - Tuesday and Friday - 3.00 p.m. – 5.00 p.m.   
8. Gynaecology  - Monday  - 2.00 p.m. – 4.00 p.m. 
 
These Clinics are by appointment, after referral by University Health Service (UHS) Doctors. 
 
Kindly note that these Clinics are in addition to the regular Outpatients Clinic, Physiotherapy 
and Optometry Services. 

 
(15)  MEDICAL EMERGENCY – HELP LINES 

The University Health Service (UHS) wishes to inform the University community that for 
medical Emergencies the following help-lines can be contacted: 

  
a. 08077125099 

b. 07063647510 

c.   02-2910084 

d. 08186740313 

e. 08122244481 

For Medical Social Works 

f.   02-2910086 

 
(16)  COMPLAINTS LINES 

The following telephone lines and e-mail address can be accessed for lodgment of complaints 
on happenings within the University: 

 08131009257 or 08154238755 

 complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng  
 

(17)  CENTRE FOR SOCIAL ORIENTATION (CenSo) HOTLINES DIRECTOR 
08033564064; e-mail: dir_censo@ui.edu.ng 

 
ANTI-CULTISM CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 

      08074767564, 08030659292, 08032117874, 08023415745 
 

RESEARCH AND INTELLIGENCE UNIT 
 08097700767; 08033564064 

 
OMBUDSMAN AND ETHICS UNIT 
07057864981; 08033564064 

mailto:complaints@mail.ui.edu.ng
mailto:dir_censo@ui.edu.ng
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EDUCATION AND PUBLIC ENLIGHTENMENT UNIT 
08032155435; 08033564064 

 
(18)  CAMPUS SECURITY SERVICE 

Security is our collective responsibility. Report suspicious movements or devices to the 
Campus Security Service. 

 
Telephone Numbers in Emergency Situations: 
Charge Room       Main Gate    Second Gate    The Polytechnic, Ib. Gate       
08033889854    08077549127     08077468750     08077468746                   
08051865795     08033909739     08060420982             08077544778               
08077540445      09057133443      08077543342 
 
Fire Service  International Conference Centre  Ajibode Gate 
08155545550  08077549108     08077544476 
08140001004 
08077544780 

                                                                                                                [END] 

 


